
 Council Highlights 

Regular Council Meeting of May 26, 2021  
 

Council Highlights briefly identify decisions made by Council. Council encourages its 
residents, businesses and stakeholders to keep in touch with Council news. 
 
Revised Residential Dust Suppressant Policy 
Council approved revisions to Policy PW 013 Residential Dust Suppressant, as presented. 
 
Strategic Dust Suppressant Locations 
Council approved a motion that to minimize dust and reduce washboarding, MG 30, for the 2021 budget, 
be applied to the following locations: 

• Township Road 440 from SH 870 to Highway 13 for approximately 2,550 metres 

• Township Road 442 from the Town of Sedgewick to Range Road 122 for approximately 2,700 
metres 

At an annual approximate cost of $30,000, to be funded in the 2021 budget through Operating Reserves — 
Public Works Projects. 
 
Support for the RCMP 
Council approved a motion to await the release of the Pricewaterhouse Coopers Canada independent 
assessment of a possible transition to an Alberta provincial police service, which was due April 30, 2021, 
and await the next steps undertaken by the Provincial Government in this matter before corresponding 
with the Minister of Justice and Solicitor General. 
 
Re-appointment of Returning Officer — 2021-05-26 
Council approved a motion to enter into a contract with Sandy Otto for the services of Returning Officer for 
the 2021 Municipal Election. 
 
Council approved a motion that under section 13 (1) of the Local Authorities Election Act, Sandy Otto be 
appointed as Returning Officer. 

Once approved, the full Council Meeting minutes can be found at www.flagstaff.ab.ca under 
the “Council” tab and in the “Meetings and Minutes” section. 


